Raney, Richard Beverly Raney, Richard Beverly

by B. W. C. Roberts, 1994

7 Feb. 1860-8 Dec. 1909



Engraved portrait of Richard Beverly Raney, from Samuel A. Ashe's *Biographical History of North Carolina*, Vol. 7, p. [403], published 1908 by Charles L. Van Noppen Publisher, Greensboro, North Carolina. From the collections of the Government &

Heritage Library, State Library of North Carolina. Richard Beverly Raney, hotel manager, insurance executive, and philanthropist, was born at Retreat, the family home in <u>Granville County</u> [2]. Of English and Irish descent, he was the youngest of twelve children of Thomas Hall, a planter, and Eliza Partridge Baird Raney. His mother was the daughter of a clergyman from Mecklenburg County, Va.; his father was a direct descendant of John Speed, English historian and cartographer.

Raney attended the Fetter School in Kittrell until he was sixteen, when he was employed by Tredwell and Mallory, cotton factors in Norfolk. In 1878 he became a clerk at the Yarborough House, a noted Raleigh hotel. After gaining experience as a hotel cashier at Kimball House in Atlanta, he returned to Raleigh and leased the Yarborough House in 1883. He also was one of three partners who leased the Atlantic House in Morehead City, which he managed for a time. For fifteen years Raney served as general agent for North Carolina at the Penn Mutual Life Insurance Company and at the same time managed farms in Wake and Warren counties.

He held investments in the North Carolina Wagon Factory, the Raleigh Cotton Mills, the Caraleigh Cotton Mills, and the Caraleigh Phosphate Mills. He served on the board of directors of the South Piedmont Land and Manufacturing Company of Greensboro, the West End Hotel in Winston, and the Commercial and Farmers Bank of Raleigh. He was one of the organizers and a director of the Commercial National Bank

1



Photograph of the Olivia Raney Library, circa 1900. Item H.19XX.488.9, from the collections of the North Carolina Museum of History. Used courtesy of the North Carolina Museum of History. director of the Standard Gas and Electric Company.

[3] and vice-president and

Raney's first wife, Olivia Blount Cowper, related to the Blount and Grimes families, died in 1896 in childbirth, less than two years after their marriage. As a memorial to her, Raney gave the three-story free circulating library to Raleigh. The Olivia Raney Library opened in January 1901 and provided not only a library but also an auditorium for musical and dramatic productions.

In 1903 Raney married Kate Whiting Denson, daughter of a Confederate officer who, before the Civil War, operated the Duplin Military Institute. Their children included Margaret, who married James Webb of Hillsborough; Richard Beverly, orthopedist and first professor of orthopedic surgery at <u>The University of North Carolina [4]</u>; and Katharine Baird.

Raney died in Raleigh at age forty-nine. He was an active member of Christ Church and was buried in <u>Oakwood</u> <u>Cemetery</u> [5], Raleigh.

References:

Samuel A. Ashe, ed., *Biographical History of North Carolina*, vol. 7 (1908), [6] and *Cyclopedia of Eminent and Representative Men of the Carolinas*, vol. 2 (1892) [7].

Rosa R. Brandon, Raney Days (1974).

North Carolina Biography, vols. 3 (1928), 4 (1919).

North Carolina Journal of Education (March, April-May 1900).

Raleigh Evening Times, 8-9, 15 Dec. 1909.

Raleigh News and Observer, 9 Dec. 1909, 7 July 1963.

Image Credits:

Ashe, Samuel A. *Biographical History of North Carolina*, Vol. 7. Greensboro, N.C.: Charles L. Van Noppen Publisher. 1908. [403].

"Photograph [Olivia Raney Library], Accession #: <u>H.19XX.488.9</u> [3]." 1900. North Carolina Museum of History. (accessed May 19, 2014).

Subjects:

Biographies [8]
Business leaders [9]
Philanthropy [10]

Authors:

Roberts, B. W. C. [11]
Origin - location:
Granville County [12]
Wake County [13]
Raleigh [14]

From:

Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press. [15]

1 January 1994 | Roberts, B. W. C.

 $\textbf{Source URL:} \underline{https://ncpedia.org/biography/raney-richard-beverly}$

Links

[1] https://ncpedia.org/biography/raney-richard-beverly [2] https://ncpedia.org/geography/granville [3]

http://collections.ncdcr.gov/RediscoveryProficioPublicSearch/Showltem.aspx?17895+ [4] https://ncpedia.org/university-north-carolina-chapel-hi [5] https://ncpedia.org/oakwood-cemetery [6] https://ncpedia.org/oakwood-cemetery [6] https://ncpedia.org/oakwood-cemetery [6] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [9] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/business-leaders [10] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/philanthropy [11] https://ncpedia.org/category/authors/roberts-b-w-c [12] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont/g [13] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont/g [13] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont-0 [15] https://ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no